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INFORMATION 

 

~ ~ ~ ~ ~ 
Fourth Quarter  
Taxes are Due 

November 1, 2022 
 *  *  *  

ELECTION DAY 
Tuesday,  

November 8, 2022 

*  *  *  

 VETERANS DAY  
November 11, 2022 

Ceremony at 
11:00 a.m. 

in Memorial Park 
 

~ ~ ~ ~ ~ 
Borough Offices, 

Library and DPW  
will be closed 

as follows: 
 

VETERANS DAY 
Friday,  

November 11th 
 

THANKSGIVING 
November 24th and 

November 25th 
 
 

CHRISTMAS 
December 23rd 
(closed at noon) 

 

December 26th 
(closed all day) 

 

Dear Neighbors, 
What a year it has been for the Borough of Fair Haven.  After emerging from two 
challenging winters of pandemic-related shutdowns and cancellations, 2022 has provided 
the opportunity for treasured community events and traditions to resume.  These events 
were so important to engage the cooperative spirit of shared work, volunteerism, and 
human connection within our neighborhoods. In 2022, perhaps more than ever in our lives, 
we needed these reconnections. 
 

Here are just some of the highlights that come to mind from my vantage point in 2022, as 
Mayor: 
 

The Annual Fair Haven Fire Department Swearing-In ceremony, Easter Egg Hunt, 
Baseball Parade and Opening Day for Little League, the Daddy/Daughter and Mother/Son 
Dances, Memorial Day ceremony, two “Meet the Mayor” days at Sickles School, the March 
Madness Teachers vs. Students Basketball Game at RFH, Fair Haven “Mayor for the Day” 
PTA Auction, Fair Haven Fireworks, the Senior Luncheon at the Molly Pitcher Inn, Sickles 
and Knollwood Field Days, “Love Where You Live” Day, Fishing Derby and Town Wide 
Yard Sale, the Concert Series on the Dock, the Firemen’s Fair, the Mayor's Cup Regatta at 
the Shrewsbury River Yacht Club, the Mayor's Invitational Ping Pong Tournament, the 
Compass Cares Cleanup Event in the Natural Area, The Mayor’s Crawl, the ribbon cutting 
for the new Community Center Playground, 9/11 Moment of Silence and Stair Climb, the 
Kiss the Ground Movie at Bicentennial Hall, National Night Out with the Fair Haven 
Police, the town-wide campout, Harvestfest and the Halloween parade.  
 

We have experienced so much together as a community. Outside of being a father to my 
children, a husband to my wife, and a son to my parents, being Mayor during this 
reawakening of the community has been the most rewarding role of my life. 
 

With Veterans Day and Thanksgiving just around the corner, I am reflecting on our many 
shared blessings in Fair Haven. I just recently completed a door-to-door tour of our town, 
knocking on each and every home. It was an amazing exercise that was extremely beneficial. 
I learned so much about what is important to you, what you are passionate about, what we 
can improve on, and what we all can be thankful for. I met so many of you for the first 
time, and knocked on many doors of friends I have known for years. I met our senior 
community, our youth, long time and lifetime residents, new residents who were part of a 
COVID migration to the suburbs, and a lot of dogs. Let me emphasize again how many 
dogs I met. 
 

Your feedback was overwhelmingly constructive and positive, and I heard many great ideas. 
The challenge to preserve and improve the town while also reducing its financial burden is 
an exciting task; we will get it done. 
 

So as we get together to honor our Veterans on November 11th, and then sit down with 
friends and family for Thanksgiving dinner on November 24th, I ask that you take a 
moment to be thankful for the Fair Haven community. Be thankful for one another. Be 
thankful for the volunteers. Be thankful for your health. Just be thankful. 
 

2022 was only the beginning. As holiday lights soon illuminate our Borough, our future is 
equally bright. We are just getting started and I look forward to all of the progress we can 
make together in 2023. I am thankful to be your Mayor. 
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Please place Leaves 
at your curbside no more than 

3-4 days BEFORE your 
designated week 

 

Once DPW has picked up on 
your street, there will NOT 

be another pick up 
 

Thank you 

 

NOVEMBER and DECEMBER 
     

LEAF ONLY PICK-UP 

Single-stream recycling is picked up 
every Wednesday for all zones! Please 

check our Borough website for Recycle 
guidelines!  

Trash - Zones 1 & 2   
Monday, December 5th   
Monday, December 12th 
Monday, December 19th 
Monday, December 26th 

 Trash - Zones 3 & 4 
Tuesday, December 6th 
Tuesday, December 13th 
Tuesday, December 20th 
Tuesday, December 27th 

DECEMBER 

Trash - Zones 1 & 2   
Monday, November 7th 
Monday, November 14th 
Monday, November 21st 
Monday, November 28th 

 

Trash - Zones 3 & 4 
Tuesday, November 1st 
Tuesday, November 8th 
Tuesday, November 15th 
Tuesday, November 22nd 
Tuesday, November 29th 

NOVEMBER 

TRASH COLLECTION  

Can You Hear Us Now!  
The Borough of Fair Haven has spent several years improving our ability to communicate with 
our residents, on both an individual and community-wide basis. We did so by upgrading hard-
ware and software, taking advantage of all available media options and recently promoting Bet-
ty Ann Berube to Director of Communications.  
 

In terms of non-emergency related information, the Borough regularly informs our residents of 
town-related events, road closures, police updates, library information, weekly meetings, etc., 
through multiple information outlets. The Borough sends out a variety of information through 
our “Borough Buzz” which uses the Constant Contact platform for email generated newsletters. 
We send out a bi-monthly newsletter by both USPS and email. Other social media platforms 
used are the Borough's Facebook page, Borough website and Instagram. The Borough uses the 
NIXLE platform to send out emails and texts for emergency and non-emergency information, 
inclusive of a reverse 911 feature for residents who still have landlines.   
 

The ability to effectively communicate with our residents is essential on a day to day and ongo-
ing basis, but it is most important during times of potential or actual emergencies. Please keep 
in mind that this type of ongoing communication does require residents to register with the Bor-
ough, so we have your email and/or phone number in our database.  You can do so by: Visiting 
the Borough website, contacting Betty Ann at bberube@fhboro.net or scanning this QR Code  
 

I hope everyone enjoys the upcoming holiday season. If you have any questions or 
comments on any Borough related matter, feel free to contact me via email: tcasa-
grande@fhboro.net    
 

Best regards, Theresa Casagrande, Borough Administrator 

      CONSTANT CONTACT        O       NIXLE       O        WEBSITE       O     EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT 
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From the Clerk’s Desk  

Allyson M. Cinquegrana, RMC/CMR 

Borough Clerk 

GENERAL  
ELECTION: 

Please keep in mind that the 
General Election is Tuesday, 
November 8, 2022.  Early voting 

began Saturday, October 29th and will end on Sunday, 
November 6th. Hours are Monday-Saturday, 10 
am-8 pm and Sunday, 10 am-6 pm.   
 

Some of the Early Voting Locations are: 

 Hazlet: James J. Cullen Community Ctr, 1776 
Union Ave 

 Little Silver: The Women’s Club of Little 
Silver, 111 Church St 

 Middletown: Croydon Hall, 900 Leonardville 
Road (Gymnasium) 

 

Other options to vote include: 
Vote by mail, if you choose; there are Official Election Ballot 
Drop Boxes in all municipalities including Fair Haven (ours is 
located in front of Borough Hall).   
 

Left is a photo of what the drop box looks like:  
 

 OR 
In person, at Church of the Nativity Parish Center (corner of 
Hance and Ridge Roads) which serves all six voting districts 

Monmouth County will hold paper shred events for Monmouth County 
residents on the following Saturdays from 9 a.m. to 1 p.m. (or when the truck is 

full, whichever comes first): 
 

SATURDAY, NOV. 5- Allenhurst Beach Club (end of Corlies Ave near Ocean Avenue) 

SATURDAY, NOV. 12 - Middletown Township, Middletown H.S. North, 63 Tindall Road 

Please remove large binder clips.  Staples and paper clips can remain 100-pound limit. 

2023 DOG/CAT 
REGISTRATION 

On behalf of the Dog Registrar, 
please remember to renew your dog and/
or cat license.  All dog and cat licenses 
expire on December 31, 2022.  The 2023 
licenses will be sold beginning January 3, 
2023.      A grace period will  
     be granted until January 31,  
     2023; after that date, a $5.00  
     per month penalty will be  
        assessed.   
      Rabies vaccinations  
       must be valid through 
      November 1, 2023. 
 
The MCRHC FREE Rabies Clinics are as 
follows: 
WEDNESDAY, NOVEMBER 2ND: 
FH Fire House, 625 River Rd—7-8p.m. 
WEDNESDAY, NOVEMBER 9TH: 
Rumson Public Works Garage, 625 River 
Rd—6:30-7:30 p.m. 
WEDNESDAY, NOVEMBER 12TH: 
Little Silver Fire House, 543 Prospect Ave, 
10am-12pm 
Dogs must be on a leash and one cat per 
cat carrier. Clinics subject to cancellation. 

Enjoy all of  the upcoming Holidays! 

STREET OPENINGS will not be permitted between November 15 and March 31 of any year 

unless it is determined by the Mayor and Council to be of an emergent nature and upon the 
recommendation of the Public Works Director. 

The Council Meetings for November and December will be held as follows beginning at 7:00 
p.m.  These meetings are a hybrid (in person or you can attend virtually via the Zoom Platform): 

Monday, November 14, 2022    *  Monday, November 28, 2022    *  Monday, December 19, 2022 
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Garden Club of Fair Haven News 
 
Members of the Garden Club of Fair Haven Town Planters Committee 
recently brought Fall colors to the pots in their care. Below are just a few of 
the locations we are responsible for.  Members enjoy the camaraderie of 

working together to bring beauty to 
their community.  Thanks to the 
Fair Haven DPW crew, the pots are 
regularly watered to extend the life 
of the plantings.  Pictured above 
are: Kathy Mullarkey, Terry Simboli, Lynda Griffith, 
Beth Ruda, Linda Leasor, Lydia Brenner, Barbara 
Nevius, Pat Corboy, and 
Lata Mahbubani. 
 
Please look for 
information on our 
Wreath Making Event on 
the PTA website in the 
beginning of 

November.  The event will be on Tuesday, November 29.  
 
If you are interested in becoming a Garden Club member contact Nancy Bosco at 
nancy.bosco@verizon.net.  Meetings are held at the Community Center at 12 noon on the first 
Wednesday of each month.  
 

T 
he Fair Haven School District will be offering an Integrated Preschool Program for the 2023-2024 school year. 
The integrated preschool program combines students with and without special needs. Children must be 3 
years of age by July 1, 2023.  If your child is of kindergarten age by October 1, 2023, your child isn’t eligible. 

 

This program follows the NJ State Department of Education’s Preschool Teaching and Learning Expectations, 
Standards of Quality and taught by a certified teacher. Typically developing children, as well as, children with special 
needs, will be included in the program.  
 

There are two preschool sections, morning and afternoon. The classes will meet 5 days a week for 2 hours and 20 
minutes per day. The preschool program will follow the Fair Haven School District’s 2023-2024 academic calendar.  
 

Space is limited; a lottery will be conducted in January to select the children to fill the available 
slots. Should your child be selected, you will be notified by the end of January. 
 

Please complete the FH School Preschool Parent Questionnaire by December 31, 2022 to begin the 
lottery process. You can find the questionnaire on the Sickles School website in the Special Services 
tab under “About Our School”.  
 

For more information, please contact the Special Services Office at (732) 747-0381.  

FAIR HAVEN SCHOOL DISTRICT 
PRESCHOOL PROGRAM 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSesFXYvVgF37dAKBPNrFJsU7O3LobexkaN7sL1kXAO4fbzDtw/closedform
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Library News…….by Donna Powers, Library Director 

 

. . . that you can renew your library items online?  Never worry about your book 
being late again.  On the library web page (www.fairhavenlib.org) there is a Quick Renew 
button on the top of the page.  Login with your library card ID and go to the renew tab.  
It will list all your checkouts and the due dates.  From there you can renew your items for 
another two weeks.  While you are there check out the catalog for new titles and you can 
place holds on the books you would like to read.  You will receive an Email when the 
book is ready.  Today’s library put everything in the palm of your hand from renewals to 
reading magazines, listening to Audio Books, and reading eBooks.  You can even stream 

movies, do research and investigate your ancestors.  Use all the available programs that the library has to add 
to your everyday enjoyment and knowledge.  Call if you have any questions and we will be glad to help you 
on your way to being an expert library patron. 
 

Kids……. 
One of our favorite children’s program has returned!  Reading to the Reading Thera-
py Dog.  Dixie our very own pup visits us on the third Tuesday each month to listen to 
stories and tall tales from children in grades K-3 at 4:00 p.m.  Register one week in ad-
vance and come read to Dixie. You may call or register in person. 

 

Another old favorite has returned-Snapology.  The first Tuesday of each month join us at 
3:45 p.m. for a fun filled 45 minutes building and exploring science and math with the folks from 
Snapology. Call one week in advance to register for program or stop by in person. 
 

Be on the look out for our Noah’s Ark Stuff; your own cuddly friend each month.  Check 
out the program flyer on our web page for all the information on all the fun happening here at 
the library each and every month. 
 

 

  

  
 

 Bike Maintenance: 

 Check that your bicycle’s tires have the proper air pressure. 

 Check that your bicycle’s brakes are functional and in proper condition. 

 Check that your bicycle’s chain is functional and in proper condition. 

 Ride on the right side of the road and with traffic. It is the law. 

 Always wear a proper fitting helmet 

 Failing to yield the right of way is the highest factor in fatal bike crashes, followed by bicyclists not being visible.  See and 
be seen. 

 Avoid common distractions such as cell phones, exercise trackers and headphones. Pay attention. 

 Avoid riding at night. If you must, your bicycle must have a front headlamp and rear reflector. 

Obey street signs.  Bicyclists 
must follow NJ Traffic Law  

Have fun and be safe!  

Fair Haven Police Department Bicycle Safety Advisory 

http://www.fairhavenlib.org
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2022-2023 Fair Haven Community Appeal 

 
The 69th Fair Haven Community Appeal is starting and Borough residents should have received 
Appeal letters in their mailbox – or will very shortly. The Appeal Officers and Trustees would like to 
thank our residents who supported the last appeal with a combined donation of over $31,100 to nine 
organizations that serve the Fair Haven community.  
 

The organizations we support have seen an increasing demand for services yet they continue their 
dedication to assisting those in our community with the greatest needs.  Any donation that is made 
will always be put to the best possible use on behalf of Fair Haven’s residents. 
 

Donations can be made online at  bit.ly/FHCAppeal2022, or via the mailing envelope provided with 
your Appeal letter. The Appeal is a registered 501(c)(3), operates independently of the Borough, 
and all contributions are tax deductible. 
 

The Appeal consists of Fair Haven residents who volunteer their time and meet just once a year to 
plan the campaign. We would appreciate additional help and input, especially from our newer 
residents who could provide their perspective to this committee. If you are interested or have any 
questions, please contact us at FHCAppeal@gmail.com. 
 

Sincerely, 
2022-2023 Fair Haven Community Appeal Committee 

BE A GOOD NEIGHBOR 
COMMITTEE 

 

The Be A Good Neighbor Committee, with the 
support of Knollwood School’s Superintendent 

McNeil and Principal Romano, are partnering with students in 
Knollwood’s 6th to 8th grades, to provide snow shoveling 
services for Fair Haven’s seniors and disabled residents who 
have no family, neighbors or others to assist them during snow 
events this winter. 
 

 Former adult participants received their application forms 
in October.  Students received their sign-up forms through 
the school. 

 For new requests or questions call Ruth Blaser (732) 842-
4228 or email Rachel Griffin at thegriffinfive@gmail.com 

 The committee is also seeking adults willing to assist 
seniors with small chores and/or drive seniors to 
appointments, shopping, banking, etc. 

 

In well-connected neighborhoods fewer lives are lost in 
tragedies, and people who know their neighbors are 
generally cheerier and healthier.  

 

https://www.gofundme.com/f/20212022-community-appeal?utm_campaign=p_lico+share-sheet+spider1c&utm_medium=copy_link&utm_source=customer
mailto:thegriffinfive@gmail.com
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PARKS and RECREATION NEWS 

Be sure to stay in the know regarding new events, camps, last minute cancellations and more!!! 
On our website: http://fairhavennj.org/content/recreation.html 

On Facebook: @ Borough of Fair Haven   On Twitter: @ FAIRHAVEN_REC    On Instagram @ FAIRHAVEN_REC 
Or join our Rec E-blast system: To join, please email Recreation@fhboro.net 

 

 

Friday, November 11, 2022 
 

November is the month that we honor our 
Nation’s Veterans. Veteran’s Day is a day 
when we all should take a moment to reflect on 
and be thankful for the men and women who 
have served in America’s Armed Forces.  
Honoring the service of our Nation’s Veterans 
with a fitting and respectful day of thanks is an 
annual tradition that makes us all very proud to 
be Americans.   
 

The Borough of Fair Haven will honor our 
Veterans on Friday, November 11, 2022.  The 
service will take place in the area of the 
“Doughboy” statue in Memorial (Victory) Park, 
corner of Fair Haven and River Roads.  
Ceremony will begin promptly at 11:00 a.m.   
Please join us for this day of thanks and 
reflection.  This ceremony will be live 
streamed on the Borough Facebook Page. 

The MENORAH LIGHTING  

will take place on 

Sunday,  
December 18, 2022 

in 
Memorial Park at 4:30 p.m. 

Holiday Stroll & 
Santa in the Park 

Friday, December 9, 2022 
 

Santa In The Park + Holiday Stroll- Friday, 
December 9th. 6-7:30 pm. Photos with Santa in 
Memorial Park 6-7:30 pm. The FH Business 
Association hosts a Holiday Stroll in the east side 
business district until 7:30 pm. Businesses in the 
east side business district (Canyon Pass Provisions 
and east) will stay open until 7:30 pm and offer 
little giveaways and/or have a fun activity such as 
face painting or complimentary holiday treats.  

To Register: 
Email Recreation@fhboro.net by 

Sunday, October 23rd  

FAIR HAVEN SENIORS ARE MEETING! 
The Fair Haven Seniors meet every third Tuesday of the month at 

Bicentennial Hall at 1:00 p.m.  The group is open to ALL Fair Haven 
residents 55 and older.  This past October we had a representative 

from AARP come and present a program detailing how to declutter our 
homes.  Also in October, we traveled to Hunterdon Hills Playhouse to 

see Dr. K’s Motown Revue.  Future trips are being planned.  On 
November 20, we are invited to attend the RFH Drama: Canerville 
Ghosts.  Our November 15 meeting will include creating a Holiday 
Ornament.  Our December meeting is a luncheon at the Molly Pitcher.  If Intersted in joining 

the Seniors group, please contact Jeannine Maloney at jeanninemaloney@comcast.net 
 

Next meeting will be on Tuesday, November 15th at 1:00 pm at Bicentennial Hall.  

COME JOIN THIS AMAZING GROUP! 

http://fairhavennj.org/content/recreation.html
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TROLLEY RIDE AROUND the TOWN!! 

Fair Haven's Shop Small 
Saturday 

Saturday, November 26th 
A red trolley will drive around town 11 am - 4 pm making 
stops on east and west sides of town so attendees can visit 
local businesses.   

Local businesses are owned and operated by your neighbors! ...  
Local businesses are more accountable to their local communities and donate 

more money to non-profits. 
 

Supporting local businesses is good for the environment because they often 
have a smaller carbon footprint than larger companies. 

SHOP SMALL SATURDAY 

What is a Sharrow? You may have noticed the markings that were installed in a 

section of River Road. You may be wondering, "What is that?!?" 

That is a sharrow. Sharrows are pavement markings that improve 

cycling safety on streets that are too narrow for traditional bike 

lanes. These markings indicate to drivers that the road is a 

preferred bicycle route, and that they should be prepared to share 

the road with cyclists. The placement of the sharrow shows 

cyclists where they can ride to avoid traveling in the door zone of 

parked cars.  

Q. If I see these markings in a lane, is the lane only for bikes? 
This marking is used for shared lanes; lanes that are used by bicyclists and motorists. 

Shared lanes are different than bike lanes which are set aside for bicyclists and are marked 

by a solid white line and a different symbol 
 

Q. So, if I don't see these markings, then it's not a shared lane and bicyclists aren't sup-

posed to be there? 

No, cyclists can ride on any street except for limited access freeways and those with signs 

explicitly prohibiting cyclists. Cyclists are allowed on every street regardless of whether 

there is a marking or sign for them, unless stated otherwise. 
 

Please refer to the Borough website for more detailed information—www.fairhavennj.org 
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Fair Haven Police Department  

HOLIDAY SHOPPING 
Safety Tips 

 

 Always park in a well-lit and well-traveled area. 
 When you are returning to your vehicle, check to make 

sure no one is following you.  
 Remain vigilant by avoiding distractions, such as talking on 

your cell phone.  
 Have your keys, in hand, prior to leaving the store so you 

will not be delayed by fumbling and looking for your keys. 
 Store purchased items out of sight.  The best place is in a 

locked trunk. 
 Don’t carry large amounts of cash.  Use credit or debit 

cards. 
 Don’t resist if someone tries to take your belongings.  Try 

to get a good description and call 911 immediately. 

“NOT HOME”  
for the HOLIDAYS-Safety Tips 

 

 Lock up.  Make sure every door and win-
dow in your home is properly shut and 
locked.  Disable automatic garage doors. 

 Avoid posting your whereabouts on social 
media.  Do you really trust every one of 
your 274 “Friends” on Facebook? 

 Put lights on a timer. 
 Ask someone to pick up your mail or stop 

your mail.  A buildup of mail is a tell-tale 
sign that no one is home. 

 Keep valuables out of sight.  Store jewelry, 
cash and prescription drugs in a safe.  Hide 
larger valuables in unexpected locations. 

 Set your burglar alarm. 

PLAN BEFORE A FIRE 
If a fire starts in your home, you may have as little as three minutes to escape.  To be sure you and your family 
members get out quickly and safely, start planning and practicing your escape now! 
 
Begin with a simple map of your home to plan two ways out of each room.  Don’t forget to identify a meeting 
place outside the front of your home.  Next, practice your plan with a home fire drill.  Push the test button on a 
smoke alarm and have everyone exit to your meeting place.  School-age children should be encouraged to 
escape unaided in the event you can’t help them.  Finally, talk about how your drill went.  Identify ways to 
improve and make a goal to have at least two a year, including one at night. 

ROAD CLOSURE REMINDER  
During school days, the length of Third Street will be closed to ALL vehicular traffic between the 
hours of 7:30-8:45am and 2:30-3:45pm. The ONLY exceptions will be for those who reside on 
Third St or an adjoining street (Church St, Maple Ave, Allen St, Williams St, Cedar Ave, Country 
Ln). We kindly ask that these residents use the roads closest to their homes to enter/exit Third St. 
DO NOT enter/exit Third St from either Fair Haven Rd or Hance Rd where the crossing guards are 
posted during these times and barricades are erected. Thank you in advance for your cooperation 
and understanding. 

OVERNIGHT PARKING 
NO OVERNIGHT PARKING is in effect from 

NOVEMBER 1ST- APRIL 1ST  
from 2:00 a.m.- 5:00 a.m. on all Borough streets.  

If you need to park a vehicle on the street during these times, 
please call 732-747-0991, to be put on the overnight parking 
list for that night. If you need an extended period of time, 
please come to Police Headquarters Monday-Friday 9:30 a.m.-
2:30 p.m. and fill out a request for extended overnight parking. 
The police will be enforcing this Borough Ordinance so please 
follow the procedures. 

PART-TIME 
CROSSING GUARDS 

NEEDED! 
Fair Haven Borough is hiring part-time 
crossing guards.  
 

For further information, please 
come into Police Headquarters 
to pick up an application or 
contact Patrolman John 
Koetzner at 732-747-0241 
x*329 or 



 

 

Newsletter of the Borough of Fair Haven  

                Mayor Joshua Halpern   

Council President Christopher Rodriguez Councilwoman Elizabeth Koch 
Councilwoman Tracy Cole    Councilwoman Meghan Chrisner-Keefe  
Councilman Michael McCue   Councilwoman Laline Neff  
 

Borough Administrator—Theresa S. Casagrande               
Municipal Clerk/Assistant Administrator—Allyson Cinquegrana 
Chief Financial Officer—Colleen Lapp 
Assistant CFO/QPA—Nancy Britton 
Police Chief—Joseph P. McGovern  
OEM Coordinator—Chief Joseph P. McGovern  
Director of Engineering/Public Works/Planning Board Engineer—Richard Gardella 
Assistant Director of Engineering/Public Works—Nicolas Poruchynsky 
Zoning Officer—Nicolas Poruchynsky 
Tax Collector—Debra Marchetti 
Administrative Assistant/Registrar/Dir of Communications—Betty Ann Berube 
Parks & Recreation, Special Projects Administration—D.J. Breckenridge  
Planning, Zoning and Code Compliance Officer—Joseph Mulé  
Planning Board and Zoning Board Secretary—Sandra Papa 
Construction Code Official - Nick Fabiano 
Code Enforcement—Officer Charles Graziano 
Tax Assessor—Gregory Hutchinson  
Administrative Assistant, Main Office—Krystie Larsen 

Non–Emergency Police 732-747-0991  

748 River Road, Fair Haven, NJ 07704                Fax: 732-747-6962 

Phone: 732-747-0241                 www.fairhavennj.org 

All Other Borough Meetings as Noticed at Borough Hall and Borough Website 

BOROUGH MEETINGS 
COUNCIL MEETINGS 

Monday, November 14, 7:00 p.m.             Monday, November 28, 7:00 p.m. 
Monday, December 19, 7:00 p.m. 

   

       ZONING BOARD                 PLANNING BOARD              RECREATION COMMITTEE 
Wednesday, November 3, 7:15 p.m.       Tuesday, November 15, 7:30 p.m. Tuesday, November 1, 7:30 p.m. 
Thursday, December 1, 7:15 p.m.          Tuesday, December 13, 7:30 p.m.      Tuesday, December 6, 6:30 p.m.  
 
                        

  SHADE TREE COMMISSION       HISTORIC COMMISSION                         
  Wednesday, November 2, 7:30 p.m.    Tuesday, November 29, 7:00 p.m. 
  Wednesday, December 7, 7:30 p.m.     Thursday, December 22, 7:00 p.m.     
 

ENVIRONMENTAL COMMISSION  FAIR HAVEN FIELDS ADVISORY COMMITTEE 
    Wednesday, November 9, 7:30 p.m.                  Thursday, November 17, 7:00 p.m. 

    Wednesday, December 14, 7:30 p.m. 

PRST STD   
U.S. POSTAGE PAID  

PERMIT #18  
RED BANK, NJ 

As leaf season is upon us, please 
keep leaves at least 10 feet away 
from all storm drains to protect our 
streams and river. 

 

For the safety of pedestrians, the beautification of our neighborhoods and to 
avoid a potential summons, please put ONLY your leaves to the curb 3-4 
days before your assigned pick-up week, and tell your landscapers the same 
– refer to the Municipal Calendar or website for schedule details or call 
Borough Hall. 
 

Place leaves clearly in front of your own property, not your neighbors – they 
will appreciate your kind consideration. 
 
**Special Note:  CONSIDER MULCHING YOUR LEAVES WITH A 
LAWN MOWER.  The remaining leaf piles will be significantly smaller 
and/or mulched leaves will help to improve the health of your lawn. 

MULCHING
 

 

 
 

 

Fourth Quarter 
Property Taxes are 

due Tuesday, 
November 1, 2022 


